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GOVERNING BOARD AGENDA ITEM  
AMPHITHEATER UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 10 

_________________________________________________________________________ 
 
DATE OF MEETING:  May 10, 2011 
 
TITLE:  Award of Contract for Lighting Modernization at Amphitheater Middle School  
  and Copper Creek Elementary School Based on Responses to Request for  
  Bid (RFB) 10-0055 
________________________________________________________________________________ 
BACKGROUND:   
 
Request for Bid (RFB) 10-0055 was mailed to nine (9) vendors registered with the Purchasing 
Department and posted at Shirley’s Plan Service; three (3) vendors responded to the RFB. 
 

Mountain Power       Wilson Electric          Sturgeon Electric 
Net Bid Amounts:            $806,716.00               $747,910.02                  $645,367.05 
 
The work required in this RFB included the removal of existing lighting fixtures and the installation of 
energy efficient fixtures. Three lighting lamp fixtures will be replaced with two lamp fixtures at 
Copper Creek and four lamp fixtures will be replaced two lamp fixtures at Amphitheater Middle 
School.   These new installations will maintain or exceed the lighting requirements of the School 
Facilities Board (SFB). 
 
Tucson Electric Power, based on the efficiency of the new fixtures, will provide the District with an 
estimated rebate of $25,000 for Copper Creek and $35,000 for Amphitheater Middle School. It is 
estimated that the cost recovery times for these projects are: six years for Copper Creek and four 
years for Amphitheater Middle School.   
 
 
 
 
________________________________________________________________________________ 
RECOMMENDATION:  
 
The Administration recommends the Governing Board approve the Award of Contract to Sturgeon 
Electric based on their response to Request for Bid (RFB) 10-0055. 
 
 
________________________________________________________________________________ 
INITIATED BY:                                                 

 
 
                                                                       

________________________________________________________________________________ 
Scott Little, Chief Financial Officer                                               May 3, 2011   

______________________________________ 
                                                                                 Vicki Balentine, Ph.D., Superintendent 

 


